

## Correction in Appointment Letter as Returning Officer for Conducting Elections for the Posts of Treasurer and One Joint Secretary of the Tug of War Federation of India

Tug of War India <tugofwarfederationofindia@gmail.com>
To: Rahul Sand <rahul.saraswat85@gmail.com>
Cc: surendera.yadav@nic.in, Gupta Hari <hsgmla@gmail.com>

Mon, Dec 2, 2024 at 3:44 PM

By Email/Speed Post

Ref. No.: TWFI/2024/Election of Treasurer

Dated: 2nd Dec. 2024

To,

Shri Rahul Saraswat, Advocate Pradeep Rana & Associates 42-B, BA Block, Pocket B, Phase-1 Ashok Vihar, New Delhi-110052 Email: rahul.saraswat85@gmail.com

Subject: Correction in Appointment Letter as Returning Officer for Conducting Elections for the Posts of Treasurer and One Joint Secretary of the Tug of War Federation of India

Dear Sir,

With reference to our email dated 19th November 2024 regarding your appointment as the Returning Officer for conducting elections for the posts of Treasurer and one Joint Secretary of the Tug of War Federation of India, we wish to clarify a typographical error in the letter.

The elections were originally proposed to be held on 22nd December 2024 at 11:00 AM at the International Youth Center (Vishwa Yuvak Kendra), Diplomatic Enclave, Chanakyapuri, New Delhi. However, the date was mistakenly printed as 2nd December 2024.

We deeply regret the inconvenience caused and request you to kindly consider the correct date as 22nd December 2024 in place of 2nd December 2024.

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.

Yours faithfully,

Madan Mohan Secretary General, TWFI

Enclosed: As above

Copy

For information and necessary action, with a request to kindly depute a Government Observer for the above elections.

The Under Secretary (Sports) SP-1, Ministry of Youth Affairs & Sports, Government of India,

Shastri Bhavan, New Delhi-110001.

